Minutes of the Estates & Open Spaces Sub-committee Meeting held at 7pm, 24th October 2011, at the Council Offices, Pentyrch.
PRESENT: -

Councillors: 
John Harrison (Chairman), Wynford Ellis Owen, Stuart Thomas 





& Gill Rees 
APOLOGIES: -
Councillors: 
Mike Jones & Jim Prosser 
121
Minutes of the last meeting held on 8th June 2010
The minutes had been agreed at the full Council meeting on 21st June 2010.
122
Matters Arising
The Clerk advised that paragraphs 39 (Fairmeadow ~ latest position) and 40 (The Rest Centre) were agenda items and that all other matters had been resolved in the intervening period.  Referring to Paragraph 41.9, Cllr Rees queried whether the bollards were ever re-painted.  The Clerk could not recall but stated that he would look into it and advise Council in due course.  Cllr Rees also referred to Paragraph 41.8 and stated that only two of the three street lights on Heol Pant y Gored were working and the Clerk agreed to advise CCC.  Clerk to arrange
123
Protocol to process applications made for a share of the Rest Centre monies.
The Clerk advised members that a framework was needed to set the criteria by which organisations could apply for a proportion of the money raised by the sale of the Rest Centre.  Council had already decided that the money raised would only be spent in Pentyrch, which was in keeping with the covenant on the Rest Centre.   To assist members the Clerk had circulated a Clerk’s report which gave some options for consideration and these issues provoked a wide-ranging discussion.  It was agreed that the following criteria would be recommended to the full Council for adoption.
1. The net amount raised by the sale of the Rest Centre amounted to £85,000 and it was agreed that this sum would be split 60% for outside organisations to make application for and 40% for the Council to spend on projects within the Pentyrch area.  In real terms this amounted to £51,000 for the Community and £34,000 for Council projects.
2. Applications for this money must be considered in the same way that grants were applied for namely, that the applications are accompanied by the last set of accounts or financial statement.
3. If the application is for building work or specified expenditure then it must be accompanied by accurate costings drawn from tenders or written estimates from sub-contractors or suppliers.

4. Applications must be match-funded.  The extent of the match-funding depends on the application and each application will be judged on its merits dependent on the quality of the application; the size of the organisation; the funds at its disposal; the efforts made to secure the sum required and the proportional benefits for the Community.

5. Applications must be submitted by the 31st January 2012 to the Clerk to the Council.

6. Applications will be considered by a Committee of Councillors, based on the Estates Committee, but also including representatives from the three major villages and excluding Councillors who would otherwise have to declare an interest.

7. The Applications Committee will bring their decisions to the subsequent full Council meeting for ratification.

8. The guidelines for applications would be published in the Christmas Edition of the Community Link.
124
Fairmeadow, Pentyrch ~ provision of allotments
The Clerk had advised in his report that the cost of setting up the infrastructure for the proposed allotments at Fairmeadow would be £25,000 - £30,000, based on the written responses to tenders that he had circulated.  In view of a decision made at the Building Committee meeting on 3rd October 2011, later ratified at the full Council meeting on 17th October 2011, one of the projects that the Council wanted to pursue was the use of photo-voltaic solar panels on the Council offices to reduce the energy costs to the Council, which would be a year-on-year saving.  The cost of these panels would be £10,000 - £15,000 and if this was pursued then there would be a considerable short-fall in the amount of money available to set up the allotments.  The Committee felt that the proportional benefits of allotments meant that a relatively small number of residents would benefit; whereas a reduction in the costs of running the Council would benefit all households.  The Committee accepted that the provision of allotments remained a project that would be pursued, as agreed in previous Council meetings, but that the whole cost of the allotments could not be met from the funds available from the Rest Centre.  The Clerk was asked to make enquiries as to alternatives sources of funding and whether CCC would assist.  Clerk to arrange
125
Creigiau Recreation Ground ~ Maintenance Contract 2012 - 2015
The Clerk advised members that the contract was up for renewal in 2012 and that tenders would need to go out soon in order that responses could be received before the January 2012 meeting.  The Clerk anticipated an increase in costs for the contract as fuel prices had risen sharply in the last 3 years.  Clearly, with the potential loss of income from the South Wales Police, and the increase in costs for ground maintenance it was likely that the Forward Planning meeting in January would necessitate an increase in the precept, for the first time in three years, to maintain the services being provided.  The Clerk was asked to arrange for tenders to be sent out as soon as possible.  Clerk to arrange
126
Creigiau Recreation Ground ~ Collapsed Drains

The Clerk referred to the report made to the Council at the September meeting regarding the collapsed drains at Creigiau Recreation Ground and advised members that he had not yet received the details, from the Ground Contractor, of a suitable company to carry out the work.  The problem was that the investigation of what was wrong could be as expensive as the repairs required.  The Clerk was asked to obtain an accurate estimate of the potential costs involved and bring them to the next appropriate Council meeting. Clerk to arrange
There being no other business, the Chairman thanked the members for their attendance and the meeting closed at 8.30 pm. 
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